
 

 

 The Nottinghamshire County Council (Flatts Lane and Pepper Road, 
Calverton) (Prohibition of Waiting and Parking Bay) Traffic Regulation 

Order 2018 (7200) 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Nottinghamshire County Council proposes to make an Order 
under the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended, Traffic Management Act 2004, as 
amended, and The Civil Enforcement of Parking Contraventions (County of Nottinghamshire) 
Designation Order 2008 (SI 2008 No. 1086), as amended, the effects of which will be to roads in 
Calverton in the Borough of Gedling: - 
 
1. to prohibit waiting at all times at the following location 
  
(i) PEPPER ROAD (CALVERTON) the south side 
 from its junction with Flatts Lane in a westerly direction for a distance of 18 metres. 
 
(ii) PEPPER ROAD (CALVERTON) the north side 
 from its junction with Flatts Lane in a westerly direction for a distance of 18 metres. 
 
(iii) FLATTS LANE (CALVERTON) the west side 
 42m from its junction with Collyer Road in a northerly direction for a distance of 24 metres. 
 
2.        Parking Bay – All vehicles – Monday to Saturday, 8am – 6pm – 30 minute parking with 
 no return within 1 hour 
 
           FLATTS LANE (CALVERTON) the east side 
 A distance of 15 metres from its junction with Collyer Road in a northerly direction for a       
           distance of 39 metres 
 
Relevant documents may be inspected at the locations below or by visiting the County Councils 
website – consult.nottinghamshire.gov.uk 
  
 (a) The Nottinghamshire County Council, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham 

NG2 7QP.  
  
 (b) Calverton Library, St Wilfrids Square, Calverton, Nottinghamshire, NG14 6FP 
 
The proposed parking restrictions on Pepper Road and Flatts Lane and the alteration to the 
parking bay on Flatts Lane are to ensure that the road is kept clear for visibility of the zebra 
crossing and the people waiting to cross. 
 
Written objections (stating grounds and quoting ref. 7200) must be received by me by the  
7th day of December 2018. 
 
 
Via East Midlands Ltd 
Environmental Management & Design  
County Hall 
West Bridgford 
Nottingham 
NG2 7QP  
 
or by e-mailing TMconsultation@viaem.co.uk  


